

Executive Committee Meeting

16th June 2018

Present

Tony Blatchford, John Percy, John Boundy, , Dave Simmons, Jill Tucker, Mark Duncan, Tony James, Doug Thom, Peter Kelly

Apologies

Christine Simmons, Mark Taylor, Dennis Mutton

1. Minutes of previous meeting read and agreed no matter arising.
2. Captain report. DS reported that his Captain day event was a great success and thanked also those that played and assisted in organising the event with a special thanks to Christine Simmons for all her work on the day. He also thanked those persons involved in the organisation of the Tamar Cup weekend in making it such a great event. Thanks to George and Sam Ward for the Angry Chicken competition and reported that he had a great day out at the St Austell Brewery Golf day with Charlotte Britton. The Bude Triangle team have a healthy lead leading up to round three.
3. Lady Captains report. The lady Vets section had a successful open day with 30 players competing. The Triangle team have extended their lead by 37 points after the second round. The league team beat St Enodoc away and Killiow at home. The Gammon cup team lost 7-0 to Perranporth at West Cornwall. The ladies Baron Rose Bowl team finished in 5th place out of 20 teams in the 36-hole foursomes competition at Mullion. The Bronze shield is being played at Bude this week and we wish all those competing good luck. Finally, Georgia Price tied 14th in the Welsh Open and had a tough weekend in Ireland not making the cut. She finished tied 36th in a field of 60 at St Andrews.
4. Treasurer absent.
5. Head of Greens report. JB highlighted that he had received positive reports regarding the condition of the course following the Tamar Cup weekend Captains day Comp and Angry Chicken. The rough is still a topic of conversation and a course walk was held prior to the main competitions to identify areas of concern. JB highlighted issues with the irrigation system which has now been resolved and the purchase of a brush to be attached to the greens mower to make the grasses stand up prior to cutting.
6. **AOB**
7. TB provide an update on the defibrillator purchase and the ANPR installation.
8. DT raised concerns on the number of children wondering across the course after school hours. A general discussion took place regarding the dangers of this. Action for TB to write to all headpersons of the schools in Bude to make them aware of the dangers and ask for the children to keep to the footpaths.

9. PK stated he had been asked by members if it was correct that the minutes of meetings were posted on the website and non-members had access to these. A general discussion took place regarding this. Action for TB to review other alternatives.

Meeting closed 1845 hours date of next meeting 10/07 2018